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FroM The PresidenT’s desk 

Dear Federation Friends, 

 

Winter evokes thoughts of snow, cold and hibernation -- but only if you are standing 

still.  Well, I believe GFWC Maryland clubwomen will be toasty warm this winter as 

you continue to move, create and do amazing work in your communities.   

 

 This officer was privileged to attend several District Meetings in the fall where she 

heard about the wonderful projects your clubs are doing, and it warmed her heart to 

know she is a part of the greatest volunteer organization in the world.  Thank you for 

all of your hard work and dedication! 

 

At the Board of Directors Meeting scheduled on February 20, 2018, GFWC Maryland 

clubwomen will participate in putting together calm down kits with items donated by 

the districts.  The items provided in each kit are used by school children who are 

having difficulty concentrating, help to calm them, and enable them to better focus on their work.  Please plan to attend 

and participate in this hands-on project. 

 

You won’t want to miss the GFWC Maryland 2018 Convention, April 21-22, 2018, at The Sheraton Columbia Town 

Center Hotel in Columbia, MD.  The hotel staff are excited about our event and truly want to work with us.  Many plans 

are being made for a fun and informative convention where Maryland clubwomen will Honor the Past, Celebrate the 

Present and Welcome the Future.  Look for the Call to Convention for more information. I hope to see you there. 

 

Isn’t there an outstanding Maryland club member you would like to recognize for her efforts during this past year? 

Please consider nominating a fellow club member as Outstanding Maryland Clubwoman.  Information on the nominating 

process is contained in this issue of the Magazine and on the GFWC-MD website.   

 

Clubs are also encouraged to submit applications for LEADS candidates.  Sandy Blankenship, State LEADS Chairman, is 

anxious to receive those applications -- and we need those leaders.  Again, information is available in this issue of the 

Magazine or can be found on the GFWC-MD website. 

 

Please know that each and every day this officer reflects on how fortunate she is to know you -- a caring and committed 

group of women who are dedicated to community improvement by enhancing the lives of others through volunteer service 

and Living the Volunteer Spirit through GFWC. 

 

May you and your families enjoy a wonderful Holiday Season and Happy New Year. 

 

Yours in Federation Friendship, 

 

Reno Manning Eitel 

Reno Manning Eitel 

Reno Eitel,  

GFWC Maryland President 
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Dear Federation Sisters, 
 

As we shift into winter, we move into a time of stillness. As nature’s movement 
gradually slows down, it is a time for us to relax our minds and remember the 
important things in life. 

 
 One of the most important lessons one can learn is to be kind. As it says in our 
collect, “And O Lord God, let us forget not to be kind”. It has often been said that 
kindness is like snow. For it beautifies everything it covers. My hope is that our 
GFWC sisters this winter can remember to spread kindness and to make GFWC 
events meet two purposes: to help the community and to acknowledge our member’s 
hard work and efforts. 

 
I would like to give a shout-out to our generous and outgoing Maryland Juniors who 
have been hard at work this fall.  

 
 I was honored by the warm welcome I received by the Junior Woman's Civic Club of Cumberland as our hosts for the 
2017 Junior Fall Conference. We had a fun filled day with music, rocking in our rocking chairs, and walking for the 
children of St. Jude. The officers and chairman did an excellent job sharing the hard work they have been doing for 
GFWC Maryland Juniors. In the afternoon, we put on our walking shoes and strolled through the lots of the Ali Ghan 
Country Club to raise money for the fight to end childhood cancer — our members helped to collect $2,415.00 for St. 
Jude Children’s Research Hospital! 
 
 I was so proud of the work we were able to accomplish.  
 
I hope you will join us February 3rd in Pocomoke for our Mid-Winter Rally. This day will warm you up with GFWC 
sisters working together on a day of service to benefit the local community. Hope to see you there! 

 
Please keep up to date with the monthly happenings of our Junior Members by checking out our Facebook Page, 
Instagram Account, and our Junior Happenings Newsletter. By promoting our work for the community on social media, 
my hope is to gain more interest in our amazing organization and to help the community get to know the name of 
GFWC.  
 
Warm Wishes, 
 

Rebecca Wagman 

Rebecca Wagman 

 

Becca Wagman, 

GFWC Maryland Junior Director 

From Your junior director 

Like our page on Facebook by searching 

For “GFWC Maryland Juniors” 

 

Like us on Instagram by 

searChinG “GFWC Md Juniors”! 
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2017 Southeastern Region Meeting 

The GFWC Southeastern Region meeting held November 2-5, 2017  in Hebron, Kentucky was attended by Maryland 

clubwomen who joined in Federation Friendship with Clubwomen from Kentucky, North Carolina, Tennessee Virginia, 

West Virginia and the District of Columbia. 

Clubwomen who arrived early enjoyed the tour of “The Ark Encounter” which features a full size Noah’s Ark built 

according to the dimensions given in the Bible. 

Clubwomen in attendance  had many opportunities to learn more about GFWC in the Focus on Fitness, Fun and 

Federation theme.  GFWC Committee Chairmen gave reports, there were fun musical fitness activities and lots of 

Federation opportunities to share your support of different causes. Members enjoyed a delightful visual tour of GFWC 

Headquarters which will be available to download from the GFWC website. What a great way to share information about 

our Headquarters  with your clubwomen at a future meeting.   

GFWC Kentucky State Night Banquet ”Jeans Jewels and Juleps” was a fun time for all.  Members were entertained  with 

information about the importance of bourbon to the Kentucky region by JD Reeder, who appeared as legendary Bourbon 

whiskey distiller, the Reverend Elijah Craig. Afterwards, members enjoyed fun time at the St. Jude Carnival. 

Nominations were given for the 2018-2020 SER Officers.  GFWC Maryland was proud to endorse our own state 

president, Reno Eitel, for the office of SER Treasurer.  Elections were held and 

the following elected to serve SER for the upcoming administration: 

Della Gowan, President  GFWC Tennessee 

Peggy Barnes, Vice President GFWC Kentucky  

Beverly Lassiter, Secretary GFWC North Carolina  

Reno Eitel, Treasurer  GFWC Maryland 

Speakers were Shelia Shea, GFWC President and Mary Ellen Brock, GFWC 

President-elect.  GFWC President Shea emphasized the many accomplishments of 

GFWC through history with her presentation “GFWC Strong.”  GFWC President-elect gave a glimpse into the future 

with “First View of the Next Two.” 

The state reports were entertaining and informative.  All state Federations are so busy Living the Volunteer Spirit  sharing 

their FOCUS on Federation activities.  We were most proud of our GFWC MD President Reno Eitel, and GFWC MD 

Director of Junior Clubs, Rebecca Wagman, as they shared Maryland’s Focus this past year. 

Needless to say there were also opportunities to spend money ,and Southeastern Region Clubwomen like to spend!! 

The 2018 GFWC SER Conference will be held November 1-3, 2018 at the Double Tree Hotel at Winston Salem 

University in Winston Salem, NC.   

Sincerely, 

Dottie Gregg 

Dottie Gregg  
GFWC MD President-elect 



 

7 

2017 Junior Fall Conference 

 

The members of  GFWC Maryland gathered for a 

meaningful day of  friendship and service. 

 The theme for the day was “Stepping Towards the Future” 

and we certainly did a lot of  stepping.  

Members learned new ideas on how to keep meetings fun 

and full of  energy. We participated in a snowball fight to 

share new ideas that our members could take back to their 

clubs as potential new projects or meeting activities. 

Attendees also learned more about each other in a game of  

switch your rocking chairs.  

In the afternoon, members walked to end childhood cancer 

raising $2,415.00 for St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital. 

Wow! What amazing accomplishment. 

Needless to say, it was a great day for all. 
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February 3rd, 2018 
10 am - 2pm 

 
XO Beanery  & Bites 

129 Market St, Pocomoke City, MD 21851  

 

Come for a fun, service-packed 

day of filling shoeboxes with 

school supplies for teachers and 

making Dr. Seuss-inspired 

posters for Read Across America 

Week! 
Please bring school supplies  for teachers in 

need and books to donate to the local library 

Mid 

Winter 

Rally  

February Board of 

Directors Meeting 

The February Board of  Directors Meeting for 

GFWC of  Maryland will be held on February 

20, 2018 at Holly Hills Country Club in 

Ijamsville, MD. Lynn Davis, Director of  The 

Child Advocacy Center of  Frederick will be 

the guest speaker. Ms. Davis combines 

administrative duties with direct service to 

support the healing of  survivors of  childhood 

trauma.  

 

Holly Hills Country Club 

5502 Mussetter Road, Ijamsville, MD 21754 

Lynn Davis,  Director of The Children’s Advocacy 

Center, cuddles up with Hodge, the facility’s 

resident support animal. 
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Annual Reporting 

Club reports and statistical forms must be postmarked 

by January 31, 2018.  

State chairmen, please submit your convention award choices 

and report on the top ten projects submitted by clubs for 

your program. Also, submit a club project of  your choosing 

to GFWC International as a nominee for the GFWC Club 

Creativity Award. Deadlines for this award submission is 

March 3, 2018. 

The GFWC Maryland Federation of  

WoMen’s Clubs, inC. 
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GFWC MARYLAND FEDERATION OF WOMEN’S CLUBS, INC. MEMBERSHIP STATISTICS AS REPORTED FOR 2017 AWARDS 

Clubs designated with an asterisk are Past District Presidents Clubs and do not usually report 

Category 1 Members 15 and under: 

GFWC Centennial Club of Western District*   11 

GFWC Jr. Woman’s Civic Club of Cumberland, Inc.    8 

GFWC The Woman’s Club of Greater Fallston   10   

GFWC   Jr. Woman’s Club of Pocomoke City   15 

Emeritus Club*         10 

Southern Lights*       8 

STARS Juniorettes        1  

GFWC Western Maryland Community Club      9  TOTAL CLUBS – 9 

CATEGORY 2 Members 16 – 30 

The Town and Country Club of Greensboro   20 

GFWC Joppatowne Woman’s Club, Inc.    31  

GFWC Laytonsville Woman’s Club    24 

GFWC Metropolitan Community Club of Montgomery County 29 

The Woman’s Club of Perry Hall, Inc.    26 

GFWC The Wednesday Club of Sandy Spring   20 

GFWC Silver Spring Woman’s Club, Inc.    20 

GFWC Wicomico Woman’s Club, Inc.    15  TOTAL CLUBS – 8 

GFWC CATEGORY 3 Members 31-60 

 Woman’s Club of Bethesda, Inc.    49 

The Woman’s Club of Cecil County, Inc.    41 

GFWC Woman’s Club of Dundalk, Inc.    38 

GFWC Woman’s Club of Laurel, Inc.    39 

University Park Woman’s Club, Inc.    35 

GFWC Jr. Woman’s Club of Westminster, Inc.   38  TOTAL CLUBS – 6 

CATEGORY 4 Members 61 and Over 

GWFC Woman’s Club of Chevy Chase, MD, Inc                                       248     

 GFWC Civic Club of Oakland, Maryland, Inc.       73                        

Frederick Woman’s Civic Club, Inc.    79       

Severn Town Club, Inc                                        65             

The Woman’s Club of Glyndon, Inc.    73        

GFWC Woman’s Club of Westminster,                 84        

GFWC Jr. Woman’s Club of Chevy Chase, MD, Inc                    61       

GFWC Woman’s Club of Linthicum Height,Inc.   134  TOTAL CLUBS  - 8    

        

2016 Membership Statistics 
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GFWC Maryland FederaTion oF WoMen’s Clubs, inC. 

Leadership Education and Development Seminar  

(LEADS) 

 
 This issue includes the GFWC Maryland Informational Sheet and Application for the GFWC Leadership, 

Education and Development Seminar (LEADS).   

 GFWC initiated the Leadership Education and Development Seminar, LEADS, for the purpose of finding, 

training and encouraging clubwomen from the grassroots level to step up, pursue, and accept leadership opportunities at 

all levels of Federation.  Participation in LEADS can help these members gain the capabilities, confidence and 

commitment necessary to pursue and achieve a higher office and serve with distinction. It is held on the day before the 

official opening of the GFWC Annual International Convention. 

 A strong LEADS candidate demonstrates leadership capabilities at the club level as a club project committee 

member, chairman, club officer, incoming, or active president. Further, a strong LEADS candidate exhibits a strong 

commitment to the Federation and an understanding of the GFWC mission community service, illustrated by program 

and projects in whish she is or has been involved. A strong LEADS candidate also demonstrates leadership skills, 

organization, responsibility, trustworthiness, enthusiasm, flexibility, and a desire to pursue higher leadership positions in 

GFWC of Maryland. A LEADS candidate MUST  agree to share information gained from LEADS participation, 

understand the financial costs involved with the program, and have never held an elected position beyond the state level 

and never before attended a LEADS program. 

  GFWC contributes to the attendee a stipend of $250 and one half (1/2) of the room charge for two (2) nights 

at the official convention hotel.  Additionally, the Maryland Federation contributes $300 towards the attendee’s expenses.  

Please consider applying yourself or encouraging someone from your club in whom you see leadership potential to apply.  

As a past LEADS graduate, I can personally assure the attendee will find the program a rewarding experience. 

 The deadline for applications is February 1, 2018, and though only one is selected we hope to receive many 

applications from which to choose.  The application is also available on the state website. My contact information is on 

the form. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sandra Blankenship 

Sandra Blankenship,  

MD LEADS Chairman 

 

GFWC LEADS APPLICATION 
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GFWC-MD LEADS APPLICATION FORM 
 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION:  February 1, 2018 
 

  Note: If more space is needed for answers, attach additional sheets. 
 

  Return this form, along with two letters of support from active GFWC club members to: 
 

Sandy Blankenship, MD LEADS Chairman 
626 Cleveland Road 
Linthicum, MD 21090-2835  
Sandra60Blankenship@gmail.com 

 
 

Name: _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Phone: _____________________________ Email: __________________________________________ 
 
 

Club: ____________________________________ District: ___________________________________ 

Above information should be concealed during judging process. 
 

Please answer the following questions in as much detail as possible: 
 

List all local club offices and/or chairmanships held:  
 
 
 
 
List all district offices and/or chairmanships held:    
 
 
 
 
List GFWC club/district programs/projects in which involved:  
 
 
 
 

List positions at the district, state, and/or national level in which you are interested:  
 
 
 
 

Please state why you would like to take part in the LEADS Seminar as a state representative:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you willing to: 

 Attend the GFWC LEADS program on the day at the GFWC convention?      Yes ____    No ____ 

 Defray costs to attend GFWC LEADS not covered by GFWC or state?            Yes ____    No ____ 
Share what you have learned at LEADS with your state’s members?             Yes ____    No ____ 
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Outstanding Maryland Clubwoman 

Outstanding GFWC Maryland Clubwoman Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This award’s purpose is to honor one member   

each year who exemplifies an outstanding  

GFWC Maryland clubwoman.   

This award was originally sponsored by Edith Klein,  

Honorary State President 1978-1980 and the first award was presented to Barbara Pillote, May 1979.   

 

   Please think about your members and honor one of  them by sending a letter of  endorsement to our 
state president telling why your club values your member’s dedication, time and talents.   Every club has 

more than one person who might fit the criteria of  this award.  Please take the time to honor one of  your 
members this year and send your entry by  

March 1, 2018.    

 

Please have your club choose a nominee now, and follow the guidelines to complete the coversheet and 
narrative entry form. 

 

All entries must be postmarked to  

Reno Eitel, GFWC Maryland President 

by March 1, 2018 
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Outstanding GFWC Maryland Clubwoman Award 

RULES 

 

1. Nominees must be members in good standing of a general club of the GFWC Maryland Federation of Women’s 
Clubs, Inc. 

2. Ineligible members are: the current members of the GFWC Maryland Executive Committee, honorary GFWC 
Maryland State Presidents, former recipients of the award, and junior club members as the GFWC Maryland Juniors 
present their own Outstanding Junior Clubwoman Award each year. 

3. Only one nominee per club may be submitted.  We recommend polling of all members to help choose your honoree. 

4. The COVER SHEET must be fully filled out and signed to be eligible. 

5. A separate page of narrative must be included containing 500 words or less, (typed, double spaced) 500 words or less, (typed, double spaced) explaining why 
the club believes the member is deserving of this award.  Judging will be based on the nominee’s work in GFWC 
Maryland with the main emphasis placed on club sponsored activities accomplished in the year preceding the nomination.  
Additional background including club involvement over the years, along with any district and state activities may be 
included that indicate a strong, continuing interest in the Federation.  In order for nominees to be anonymous during 
judging, the name of the nominee and the name of her club, and dates of service must be omitted from the main body of 
the narrative. 

6. The State President will number each entry and send copies of the numbered and anonymous narrative pages to the 
chairman of the OMC committee who will distribute copies of the numbered pages to her committee and ask for their 
top choice.  The chairman will advise the State President of the number of award recipient and be given the names so she 
can make arrangements to honor each of the club nominees during the annual state convention and present of the award 
to this year’s Outstanding GFWC Maryland Clubwoman. 

 

To be eligible, all entries must be postmarked by March 1, 2018. 

Please mail to:  

Reno Eitel, GFWC MD President 

510 Anchor Drive, Joppa, MD 21085  

  

Outstanding Maryland clubwoman 
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Outstanding GFWC Maryland Clubwoman Award 

 

 

Name of Nominee: ____________________________________________________ 

 

Address of Nominee: ___________________________________________________ 

   

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Telephone Number:  __________________________________________________ 

 

Club Name: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Club President’s Name: ________________________________________________ 

 

 

  _______________________________                          _________________ 

        Signature of Club President                   Date 

 

 

NOTE: This cover sheet must accompany a separate sheet of narrative of 500 words or less entry (typed, double 
spaced).  The supporting page of narrative must NOT contain the nominee’s name, club name, or dates to ensure ano-
nymity in judging.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this narrative, please contact the State Chairman: 

Babs Condon 

babscondon@comcast.net 

410-303-6967 

 

All entries must be postmarked by March 1, 2018 and mailed to: 

 

Reno Eitel 

GFWC Maryland State President 

510 Anchor Drive 

Joppa, MD 21085-4502 

 

mailto:babscondon@comcast.net
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ELIGIBILITY: 

All students from the sixth grade through the twelfth grade are eligible. Entries must be submitted through a local 
MFWC Woman’s Club and judged at a District level before going on to MFWC State judging.  Work will be judged in 
two classes:   Art: Class 1- Grades 6, 7 & 8 and Class 2-Grades 9, 10, 11 & 12; Photo/Computer Art: Class 1 and 
Class 2  

 

RULES AND GUIDELINES:  

All entries should be original, done by the student between 3/1/17 and 3/1/18. 

Rearrangements of existing work to create new compositions are accepted but judged considering age appro-
priateness and creativity, especially with computer-enhanced photography and graphics.  

Work may be of the following media: oil, lead pencil, pen and ink, charcoal, pastels, watercolors, acrylic, mixed 
media, photography/computer art.  If necessary, the work should be sprayed with a fixative.   

Entries must have firm backing of heavy cardboard or foam core. We must stress that entries must have a firm 
backing!!  Maximum size not to exceed 24” x 36” in its entirety, including computer graphics. Canvas may 
be stretched or mounted.  No frames or glass.   

Each entry must have an Entry Card securely attached to the back with the information as given on the sample 
below.  Each card must have the student’s name, personal e-mail and home address, zip code, phone num-
ber, grade, school, and type of media. Entries without cards will not be judged. Entries with school infor-
mation rather than personal information will not be judged!  You MUST use the Entry Card below!  No  

substitutions will be allowed.  Email addresses must be included since we contact winners by email.  Please 
send a list of all winners in each category, including the contact information and the information also listed 
on the Program Entry Card below.  Otherwise, the entry(ies) may be disqualified. 

Each local club or district shall establish rules to determine how many entries each student may submit.  

For the state program, three (3) winning works will be accepted from Class1 in ART and three (3) from Class 2 in 
ART and three (3) from Class 1 or 2 in Photography/Computer Art in each district.  

Local club/district contests, at their discretion, may set dates and present their winners with awards.   

At state level, the GFWC MFWC, Inc. offers two (2) First Place, two (2) Second Place, and two (2) Third Place 
Awards in the High School Class 2 Division and one (1) First Place, one (1) Second Place, and one (1) Third 
Place Award in the Middle School Class 1 Division.  

DEADLINE:  All District winning entries must be received by March 26, 2018 for the state contest. Judging of art-
work will then take place. The winning artists will receive their awards at the MFWC State Convention to be held  
April 21-22, 2018 at a place to be determined and where the original works will be displayed.  

Contact Celeste Riddle at celeste@cablespeed.com or 410-859-0606 with any questions concerning the state contest.  

Youth Art Program Contest 

mailto:celeste@cablespeed.com


 

25 

MFWC YOUTH ART PROGRAM ENTRY CARD 

   PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY!  All personal information MUST be included,  Do 

not use school emails or addresses. You MUST use this card. 

 

Name_________________________________________________________________ 

 

Personal Email__________________________________________________________ 

 

Home Address__________________________________________________________ 

 

City__________________________________ State______ Zip Code______________ 

 

Home Phone__________________________ Cell # ____________________________ 

 

School___________________________________________________ Grade________ 

 

Type of Media_____________________ Title __________________________ 
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 The GFWC Community Improvement Program Award offers GFWC clubs financial incentive to implement projects de-

signed to meet community specific need. Club projects that help make your community a better place to live are “community im-

provement” projects and are eligible for national recognition and reward. GFWC awards a total of $18, 860 to state and national win-

ners. Almost any project can be turned into a Community Improvement Program Award entry. Every club has a winning project. Be 

sure to enter yours! 

•  Club projects must be accomplished during the period January 1, 2016 - December 31, 2017.  

• Club entries are submitted via mail directly to your State Community Improvement Program Award Chairman, post-

marked no later than March 1, 2018. 

• Club entries must include the official, completed Community Improvement Contest Entry Form/Cover Sheet 2016-

2018.  

 The fill-able entry form/cover sheet can be downloaded from the GFWC Club Manual at the conclusion of the Community 

Improvement Program Award section. Included project entry notebooks containing narrative description(s) and supporting materials 

must not exceed seven pounds in weight nor measure more than 15”x 20” in size.  

• Club entries are to be judged at the state level by a panel of three, pre selected judges, March 5 - 15, 2018. 

 Judging criteria includes project selection, project development and project evaluation. A list of the state’s first, second, and 

third place winners is to be sent to GFWC on or before March 20, 2018. GFWC state entry award checks are issued to winning state 

clubs after the winners are announced at the 2018 State Convention. The state’s first place entry is submitted to GFWC by April 1, 

2018. Judging for national awards takes place in April, 2018. National awards are presented in June at the GFWC Annual Conven-

tion in St. Louis, Missouri. One member from each of five winning clubs and the International Affiliate award winner will receive 

roundtrip airfare and one night’s lodging and ticket to attend the award ceremony. 

Complete details on entering the 2016-2018 Community Improvement Program Award Contest can be found in the GFWC Club 

Manual.  

Every club has a winning project. Be sure to enter yours! 

 

Warmly, 

Hope Royer 

Hope Royer 

2016-2018 GFWC Community Improvement Program Award Chairman  

GFWC Community Involvement Program 

Contest 
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DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO  

THE GFWC-MD BYLAWS 

 Proposed Amendments to the GFWC-MD Bylaws must be received by the Bylaws Committee Chairman on or 

before February 1, 2018 pursuant to the Bylaws of The GFWC Maryland Federation of Women’s Clubs, Inc. Article 

XVII.  Amendments may be proposed by the Bylaws Committee, the Executive Committee, or by a Club of the Federa-

tion.  

 If you need to reach me, have any questions or have any proposed amendments to bring to the attention of the 

MD Bylaws Committee, the contact information for me is below.   

 Cynthia Ann Dykes 
 GFWC MD Bylaws Chairman   
 1407 W. Sandy Acres Drive      
 Salisbury, MD  21804       
 H: 410-742-4658       
 C: 301-351-7752   
 cynad1@yahoo.com 
  

Additionally,  pursuant to our bylaws, Article XIV, Section 3, each club of the MD Federation is to provide the Bylaws 

Committee a copy of its bylaws and any amendments it may make to assure that they are not in conflict with the GFWC-

MD Bylaws.  Several clubs still need to do so and I have contacted the district presidents to help move this process along.  

Thank you in advance for your prompt compliance.  

Bylaw Amendments 

Did you Know? 

The GFWC Maryland Bylaws can be 

found at gfwcmd.org in the 

“doWnloads” seCTion. 

mailto:cynad1@yahoo.com
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The Baltimore District will be in transition for the 2018-2020 administration with the 
consolidation of the Southern District, Baltimore District and the Eastern Shore 
District. This district will be named The Chesapeake District.  The rationale for this 
consolidation stems from low membership. With the consolidation, it is hoped that by 
working side by side, the clubs will accomplish more and therefore attract new members.  

By-Laws are being worked on and compiled, and will be ready by the start of the 2018-
2020 administration. We are also in the process of nominations for officers for the 
Chesapeake District. 

 

GFWC Joppatowne Woman’s Club, Inc. has bingos twice a year, a fall raffle, and a tea  

in the spring as their fundraisers.  Their projects are Anna’s House transitional home for 
women and children, tabs for Ronald McDonald House, animal shelters, scholarships, 
boxes for our service men and women, and boxes for boys and girls in impoverished 
countries. They serve breakfast to the local Sheriff's’ Department twice a year.  

 

GFWC Woman’s Club of Dundalk, held a Soup for the Soul Day and raised over 
$2,000.00. They will be having a bingo, and the club has an annual scholarship raffle. 

 

GFWC Woman’s Club of Greater Fallston, has taken shoe boxes filled with products for the veterans at Perry Point Veterans facility. The 
women have donated $100.00 to the facility to purchase Christmas gifts for the veterans or to use where they believe it is needed.  

 

The Woman’s Club of Glyndon, participated in Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends, and they collected $900.00. The club recently held an event 
called Bids, Bits, and Kal, which consisted of a dinner, silent auction and speaker. The speaker was Kal Kallagher, International political 
cartoonist, Pulitzer Prize nominee and local resident. 

 

Myrtle Club  

As former presidents of the Baltimore District, the Myrtle Club supports other clubs in the district, and carry out projects for CIP program.  In 
January, they will hold a workshop to make tray favors for the Meals On Wheels program.  The club meets twice a year. 

 

The Woman’s Club of Perry Hall  

Membership recruitment efforts this year included a booth at the Perry Hall fair, and spring and fall “Meet and Greet Events”. Thus far this year 
we’ve had 6 new applicants for membership. Fundraisers in 2017 included a jewelry shopping event, a Paint Night session, a flea market sale, 
restaurant events, and a “Week of Dinners” raffle of donated restaurant gift cards.  Funds are used to support a variety of local community 
organizations including giving a Scholarship to a female student from Perry Hall High School, providing a HOBY scholarship, donating to the 
Maryland School for the Blind, and helping a local middle school with bus transportation for a girls’ “hiking trip”.  In the fall, we delivered 
baskets of treats to our local fire and police departments as well as our two local libraries. We also support international groups such as Smile 
Train, Heifer International and Little Dresses for Africa.  We participate in the “Meals on Wheels” program, and, twice monthly, we serve 
dinner at the The Eastside Family Resource Center and Shelter.  

 

Sincerely, 

Dorothy Bishoff 
Dorothy Bishoff 

GFWC Maryland Baltimore District President 

District Reporting 

Baltimore district 
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 The Eastern Shore District (ESD) most recently hosted the GFWC Maryland Federation Board of Directors 

Meeting held in Hurlock, MD at Suicide Bridge Restaurant.  For those who have never been there, the food is delicious, 

and it is in a beautiful setting beside Cabin Creek which empties into the Choptank River just a couple of miles away.  It 

was an informative meeting with membership and reporting workshops conducted.  The speaker, Shelia Murphy of the 

Cecil County Community Services Foundation, who some of you may remember from an ESD meeting a few years ago, 

was dynamic and very entertaining.  She spoke about the impact and influence of the arts on our busy lives and how they 

help a person stay in balance; volunteering for others also helps us maintain balance. 

 After the first of the year, the GFWC Pocomoke Junior Woman’s Club will be hosting the Maryland Federation 

Junior Mid-Winter Rally.  We all look forward to the juniors coming down to the shore for this event.  Our other clubs 

are busy doing what we usually do, working hard to make things better in our communities with a variety of activities. 

 The upcoming consolidation of our district is an issue of much talk and concern in the ESD. As a consequence, 

we have made no long term plans or begun no long term projects, other than planning meetings through the end of May 

2018.  As this issue goes to press, so to speak, the other two districts also a subject of consolidation with our district, 

Baltimore and Southern, will have already met to consider the consolidation.  The ESD will be meeting in a couple of 

weeks at our Board of Directors meeting to consider the matter in earnest.  I would imagine those districts feel much as we 

of the ESD feel, we are sad to let go of our very familiar, ambitious and effective “little district that can” to become 

something, new, bigger and hopefully something for  the betterment of the Maryland Federation as a whole.  Change is 

hard but good things can come out of effective change.  Nevertheless, we of the ESD are proud of our history and record 

of accomplishment over the years and look forward to a bright new future, continuing “volunteering for change.” 

 

Respectfully, 

Cynthia A Dykes 

Cynthia Ann Dykes 

Eastern Shore District President 

District Reporting 

Eastern SHORE district 
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There are three clubs in the Southern District: GFWC Woman’s Club of Linthicum Heights, Inc. Severn Town Club 
and Southern Lights. 

GFWC Woman’s Club of Linthicum Heights 

Seven new members were welcomed into the club this year. They attended a new member orientation and were inducted 
into the club at the Opening Tea in September. 

Each year the fundraisers are: The Annual Prayer Breakfast which raised $2,250.00, the Holly Mart which raised 
$6,685.00, and the Holiday Gala “The Twelve Days of Christmas”, which raised $5,947,72. There was also a Bingo 
Party, Quarter Auction, 50/50 raffle and donations from club members and friends for use of the clubhouse for parties, 
receptions and meetings. These fundraisers help the club give scholarships to North County students and sponsor a 
sophomore at Hugh O’Brien Youth Leadership to attend a three day leadership seminar. A donation is made to 
NCEON, the North County emergency food distribution center to purchase turkeys along with a trunk full of 
nonperishable food items. There was an Operation Christmas Child shoebox project which is a part of the Samaritan’s 
Purse Organization. This provided gifts of toys, school supplies, hygiene items. These boxes are sent to 100 different 
countries. There is a writing contest and a reception honoring Youth Art and Youth writing which is held in April. 

Severn Town Club 

The big fundraiser, The Holly Ball, had proceeds of $47,000.00. The major recipient, Maryland Hall for the Creative 
Arts was presented with a check for $35,000.00. 

Other donations were made to Light House, Inc., Arundel Lodge, Assistance League, Annapolis Maritime Museum, 
YMCA (Arden House), Creating Communities, HOBY, and Hospice. 

This club had the good fortune of recruiting new members and working very hard to gain new members. Severn Town 
Club will continue to carry on the tradition of supporting their community and club members. 

Southern Lights 

This club’s membership comprises the past and present Presidents of the Southern District. It also has the distinction that 
75% of its members both serve on the Southern District Executive Committee  
and GFWC Maryland Federation Board of Directors. 

I am so very proud to be the President of the wonderful and philanthropic 

Southern District. 

Sincerely, 

Beverly Death 

Beverly Death 

Southern District President 

District Reporting 

 

Southern district 
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 President 

Eitel chose SHIP (Student Homeless Initiative Partnership) of  Frederick 

County as her special project for 2016-2018.   

 According to the McKinney-Vento Law, homeless children are those 

without a permanent home.  It is these children that SHIP is dedicated to 

serving.   

 After meeting with Mary Lynne Hinde, Associate Director, a plan 

was developed to seek funds from various clubs in the state to support this worthy cause.  After studying 

information online from the Maryland Department of  Education as provided by the local school sys-

tems, this Chair decided to form a committee to assist her in calling attention to these sobering facts and 

to initiate SHIP’s active support for homeless children in Frederick County.  This chair was invited to 

attend Maryland club meetings to raise awareness of  SHIP’s mission and to, hopefully, receive honorari-

ums for doing so.   

 2016-2017: I Presented the program at four Maryland Clubs and four State meetings.  We have 

thus sent $550.00 to SHIP of  Frederick County.  Presently, a check for $537.16 is being sent to SHIP 

from our State Organization. 

 Seeing the same need to support homeless children in my own Carroll County, the GFWC Wom-

an’s Club of  Westminster, Inc. partnered with Carroll County Public Schools (CCPS) under the direc-

tion of  the Supervisor of  Student Services.  The ten Pupil Personal Workers (PPW’s) submit a written 

request for assistance via our club email.  The student’s name is never shared.  We are provided with the 

nature of  the need and the information required to fill the request such as: clothing and shoe sizes, size 

of  beds that need outfitting, money required for school supplies, etc.  Gift cards or clothing are taken to 

Central Office.  Often the PPW’s take the children shopping.  Since this initiative has begun we have as-

sisted fifty-two children, raised over $6,000 by donations and in-kind donations of  $1,500. 

 If  you or your club would like to donate, please donate through their website 

(Shipfrederick.com), or mail a check to P.O. Box 1629 Frederick, MD 21702  

 Making the difference in the life of  a child enables us to share our living of  the volunteer spirit. 

Warmly, 

Norma Jean Swam 

sTaTe PresidenT’s sPeCial ProJeCT 
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bradenTon WoMen’s Club Clubhouse 

Hurricane Irma left the Bradenton Women’s Club 96-year-old Clubhouse destroyed by major flooding, wind, and debris. So, we 

are asking the Maryland Clubwomen to do what they do best, rise to the call of action. The repairs of the building from 1921 are 

expected to be severe as they work to restore the roof and recover whatever they can from the flooded building. You can donate to 

the repair costs through their website, bradentonwomansclub.com, or through their social fundraiser, gofundme.com/Bradenton-

womans-club-roof. 

 

Leaders are vital for the continued success of  our clubs.  Always remember, leaders are not just born; 
they can be created with care, support and mentoring from current leaders.  GFWC has one of  the best 
“incubators” for rising and future leaders with the LEADS program.  It provides knowledge and instills 
confidence in a person, both essential leadership qualities. 

Each state in GFWC is eligible to send an attendee to this seminar which is held each year, usually the 
day before the GFWC International Convention begins.  GFWC demonstrates its commitment to train-
ing future leaders by funding a portion of  the candidates’ expenses.  In addition, the Maryland Federa-
tion provides a stipend to help defray expenses.  LEADS candidates are asked to be responsible for a 
portion of  their expenses as an affirmation of  their personal commitment to their leadership develop-
ment and training. 

I encourage anyone interested in the program to apply.  Additionally, I urge each of  you to encourage 

those members of  your clubs who you see as your leaders of  tomorrow to apply.  Information along with 

the application for the LEADS program is included in this issue and is also available on the state web-

site.  Please give it due consideration. 

Warmest wishes, 

Cynthia Dykes 

Cynthia Dykes 

GFWC Maryland Leadership Chairman 

Leadership and  

Call to Action 
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Membership — The Real Deal 

GFWC Membership is the lifeblood of our organization. We need bright ideas; heartfelt openness and GFWC knowledge to 
maintain the health of our GFWC. Below are a few membership recruitment things to think about and possibly implement at each 
club, district, state and region level. Use the items as a resource to add new strategies to your membership toolkit. 

Approach -  Your approach to recruiting new members will only be as effective as the priority that you give it and the GFWC 
knowledge that you share. Can you explain the keys benefits of joining GFWC? Carve out some time at your meetings to brainstorm 
opportunities and strategies for recruiting members. Keep the topic at the top of your mind and it will pay itself forward. Lead by 
example. Take some initiative and volunteer to personally be involved in recruitment activities and people will be more inclined to 
join you. If a personal touch is more impactful than a faceless email, common sense would tell us to focus on those efforts. Each 
activity during the fiscal year is an opportunity to recruit new members – are you taking advantage of it? 

Events -  How about using key club events during the year to recruit new members such as a tea or GFWC night. At the events give 
members a ribbon  or print the name badges and for non-members use a different color paper so it is easy to differentiate. During the 
announcements, ask that the members help welcome non-members to the event. 

Publicity -  Why not take advantage of your local newspapers and television advertising your meeting dates, times, and speakers?  If 
you don’t ask – you’ll never know if they will put something in.   

Messaging - People expect personalized communication. Today’s technology allows us to send emailed membership information 
addressed to a specific person, not a group or entity. Focus your communication on a particular aspect of membership that will 
provide value to a potential member — avoid sending a laundry list of benefits. You can include a link to a full list of membership 
benefits — but attention spans are short, so use your limited space to explain why a member should join by focusing on a specific 
benefit. Consider sending a note or personal invitation to prospective members welcoming them to join you to hear the speaker and 
learn more about GFWC. Always demonstrate the value of what belonging to GFWC means and then ask them to be a part of the 
GFWC Sisterhood. 

Prospecting - Potential members can come from many sources. Consider them all, but prioritize your efforts on warm (rather than 
cold) leads: 

•Current Members: Consider a member recruitment campaign where members who refer new members to the organization are 
entered into a drawing. Make it easy by developing an email that can be forwarded to non-member contacts. Ask board members 
to identify industry leaders who should be members of your organization. 

•Non-member event attendees: These people have already experienced your organization firsthand. Set aside 10 minutes each 
day to make a phone call and send a follow-up email personally inviting them to join. The personal touch will often make the 
difference. 

•Former members: Send a brief exit survey and find out the reasons why they are no longer members. Identify themes and work 
to address the gap between your offerings and their expectation. Follow up with them and tell them what has been done to 
accommodate their needs. 

•Non-members connected with LinkedIn, Facebook, Twitter, etc.: If you are being followed by non-members, obviously there is 
interest in your offerings. Use social media to ask them to consider joining. Demonstrate your ability to communicate with them 
through several channels. 

Respectfully, 

Henri Belcher-Stack 
Henri Belcher-Stack,  GFWC Membership Chairman 

Membership 
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Give an 

enVironMenTal GiFT…  

Gift of Trees for only $40.00 per Tree  

GFWC Maryland’s Tree-Mendous Maryland Program has planted trees  
on public land since 1989. Thank you for making Maryland so green! 
Give the gift of  life, celebration and memory that will continue to give 
for generations to come. Just follow these simple instructions…  
 
1. Write a check for $40.00 for each tree you want planted.  
 Mark MFWC on your check! 

 Make your check payable to: Maryland Department of  Natural Resources.  
2. Complete the “Give the Gift of  Trees” form at bottom. 
        (A beautiful certificate will be mailed to the recipient in your name.)  
3. Make a COPY of all information and mail to:  
         Julie Gibbs 
     Tree-Mendous MD Chairman  

     P.O. Box 419 
     Ocean City, MD 21843  

4. Mail your check and form to:  Tree-Mendous Maryland 
Department of  Natural Resources 
Forest Service 
Tawes State Office Building, E-1 

TREE-MENDOUS MARYLAND 

Give the Gift of Trees .................. GFWC Maryland 
Certificate in Memory of: ________________________________________________  

Certificate in Honor/Celebration of: _______________________________________  

Send Certificate to: ______________________________________________________  

Address: ______________________________________________________________  

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________  

Gift From: _______________________________________________________ 

 
Enclosed is my check for $  _________   for  _______ trees. ($40 per tree). 

 
Planting Trees for a Cleaner Chesapeake Bay 

Tree-Mendous Maryland 
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In Memoriam 

BETTIE M. SIPPEL MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT 

FUND 

 If your club has ever wanted a way to contribute in honor or memory of a clubwoman, look no further. The 
Bettie M. Sippel Memorial Endowment Fund is the perfect way to honor them. 

 The fund is named for Bettie M. Sippel, the first woman from Maryland to be GFWC president. It is actually a 
combination of two funds, “The Endowment Fund” and “The Bettie M. Sippel Memorial Fund.” The two funds were 
combined in 1957 to simplify record keeping, and so the Bettie M. Sippel Memorial Endowment Fund was born. 

 A contribution to the Bettie M. Sippel Memorial Endowment Fund is an investment in the next 100 years of the 
Maryland Federation. Please send all contributions to the GFWC-MD Treasurer. Make your check payable to MFWC 
Treasurer and write the fund name in the memo line. 

Resolution In Memory of 

Barbara Emma Lowery 

The FrederiCk WoMan’s CiViC Club, inC. 

 Whereas, we the members of the Frederick Woman’s Civic Club, Incorpo-
rated, mourn the passing of our beloved member and friend, Barbara Lowery, and 

 Whereas, Mrs. Lowery was a cheerful, efficient and active member of this 
organization since 1991 and was always working to continue the ideals of our or-
ganization, and held the members of her club and the federation dear to her heart.  
Her greatest reward was knowing that her volunteer service made a difference in 
someone’s life.  She served as president from 2000-2002 and was instrumental in 
organizing the Youth Art competition which honors local young artists.  She 
brought sunshine to members as chairman of the Sunshine committee for many 
years. 

 Whereas, Mrs. Lowery was married to her husband, William, and together 
they had two daughters.  She was a school teacher of deaf children. 

 Whereas, Mrs. Lowery was a member of the Middletown United Methodist Church where she sang and was 
the choir director.  She was past president of the Mid-Valley Homemakers Club and the Frederick County Home-
makers Club.  She was a 50-year member of the Order of Eastern Star. 

 Resolved, That the Frederick Woman’s Civic Club, Inc., record its sorrow and expressions of sympathy at 
the passing of Barbara Lowery, and further  

 Resolved, That this resolution be inscribed in the minutes of this meeting and a copy sent to her family. 

Rosemary Glenn, President 

Frederick Woman’s Civic Club, Inc. 
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February 3, 2018 GFWC-MD Mid-Winter Rally 

 XO Beanery and Bites, Pocomoke City, MD  
 

February 20, 2018   GFWC-MD Board of  Directors Meeting, 

Holly Hills Country Club, Ijamsville, MD 
  

April 21-22, 2018   GFWC-MD Annual Convention, Columbia, MD 

Please note new date! 
 

April 28, 2018 Joppatowne Woman’s Club Annual Tea 

 Richlin Ballroom and Catering, Edgewood, MD  
 

June 22-26, 2018    GFWC International Convention 

St. Louis, MO 

Clubwoman Connection 


